






























This programme was given to me by Mark Everson 
who went to School here and was the organist at 
St. John’s church for many years. 

When I started to read it, I realised this was a record 
of the development of the area.  

I recognised so many names I felt it was an important 
record of our local history so I scanned it and sent to 
the records office. 
At that time I never dreamt that one day it would be 
available,  to everyone through this website. 
     Ruth  
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